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Newsletter 
 
25 June 2021 
www.stheliers.school.nz 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Parent Workshop – Helping Children Manage Anxiety 
A reminder that bookings for this Board of Trustees workshop are open.  Jeanita Cush-Hunter from the 
Children’s Autism Foundation will deliver a presentation about helping ALL children manage anxiety: 

• What is anxiety? 
• What does anxiety look like in our children? 
• How does anxiety impact our children & our family? 
• How does anxiety impact learning? 
• Simple tips & strategies to help manage anxiety. 

Wednesday 30 June from 7pm – 9pm in the School Hall. Parents from our Community of Learning Schools; 
Churchill Park, Glendowie Primary and Glendowie College are also invited. 

https://events.humanitix.com/helping-children-cope-with-anxieties-st-heliers-school 

Year 6 Tiritiri Matangi Island Trip 
Year 6 inquiry this term is about biodiversity. To ignite our inquiry topic, during Week 2 we were lucky 
enough to ferry over to Tiritiri Matangi Island to spend the day learning and exploring. On arrival, we were 
welcomed to the Island by volunteers who were very proud of the wonderful bird sanctuary we were about 
to encounter. Each group was taken on a guided tour around the Island, listening intently to the history of 
the island, spotting many New Zealand native birds, and even sighting the great Wetapunga (giant weta). 
Thank you to the parents who gave up their valuable time to assist and help on the trip. Overall, Year 6 had 
an amazing and educational day and has furthered our knowledge and understanding of the wonderful 
birds, flora and fauna that New Zealand has to offer us.  
Mrs Tong, Year 6 Teacher  

 

https://events.humanitix.com/helping-children-cope-with-anxieties-st-heliers-school
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Year 7 & 8 2021 Writers Festival 
The Auckland Writers’ Festival at the Aotea Centre was a very enjoyable event for the Year 7 & 8 students. 
Four speakers showed us their work, and all had entertaining stories in their presentations. The first author, 
Brian Selznick, talked about his artwork and four of his books’ one of which was made into the movie ‘The 
Invention of Hugo Cabret’. The next author was Shilo Kino, a young Maori woman, who last year released 
a book called ‘The Porangi Boy’. She had been bullied as a child for how she looked, and her book is about 
a boy who goes through some of the same troubles that she experienced. Ten years ago, Jessie O wrote a 
book called ‘Locked Down’. Because we are experiencing something very similar with COVID-19, she 
recently republished the book. Ben Brown, although not an author, talked to us about his opinions on some 
books. He was very enthusiastic and his opinions were quite entertaining to hear. The Writers’ Festival was 
a brilliant experience - very inspirational, and entertaining. 
Anna Sutherland, Mirahkle Lio Jones, Milena Scott & Simone Corballis, Y8 students 
 
Year 7 & 8 Auckland Museum Trip 
On Wednesday the 9th of June, all of Year 8 went on a school trip to the Auckland Museum - our topic for 
Term 2 is ‘The Diversity of Life During Wartime’. The Auckland Museum had a really cool War Memorial. 
There was an excellent museum educator called Arron, who took each class around the war part of the 
museum, explaining everything about WW1 and answering everyone's questions. When we went to the 
memorial hall, Arron talked to us about the flags and why they were there. At the second memorial hall 
there were heaps of WW1 items that some soldiers used in WW1, and we were able to play with them 
(some people got to dress up). There were spades, food, clothes, cooking tools, letters, gas masks, first add 
book, socks and hats. It was very cool - an excellent experience. While a class was on the tour, the others 
got to explore the museum.  
Mimi Morris and Yfke Lotte Reijmer, Y8 students 
 
Feedback from the museum educator: “I wanted to email to tell you how much I enjoyed having the 
students, teachers and helpers from St Heliers School visit us today.  Your students were so very polite, asked 
fantastic questions and demonstrated just how prepared they were prior to their visit.  You should be very 
proud of your learners (as I am sure you already are).  We look forward to your next visit to the Museum.” 
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Student Leaders 
Student Leaders are Year 8 students who demonstrate leadership qualities, who consistently display our 
school values and have a high level of maturity.  Student Leaders support the staff in various roles, 
represent the school in a variety of roles and are a voice for the student body. 12 Student Leaders were 
named during Term 1 and now, congratulations to the following four students, who were named as 2021 
Student Leaders for the remainder of the 2021 school year: 
 

• Amelia Morris 

• Logan Ross 

• Scarlett Peryer 

• William Penman 
 
Year 4 Grace Joel Visit 
On Tuesday 25th May during Block 2, Year 4 students and their teachers walked up St Heliers Bay Road to 
visit the residents of Grace Joel Retirement Village. The weather was kind, and the students were respectful 
and sensible at all times during the visit. 
  
We sang the New Zealand National Anthem first and the St Heliers School Song to the residents, receiving 
an enthusiastic round of applause. Next was the song Fish and Chips followed by an entertaining rendition 
of Bad Hair Day, much to the amusement of the assembled audience of residents and caregivers. 
 
We then spent time with each of the 
residents, talking about inquiry 
topics, showing artwork and 
assignments along with asking the 
residents what they could 
remember about going to school. A 
very special moment was when the 
Year 4 students sang Happy Birthday 
to the beautiful resident Ivy who had 
recently turned 100. 
 
Much to their delight, Year 4 were 
rewarded for all their efforts with a 
chocolate fish from the staff at 
Grace Joel. Year 4 students and 
teachers plan to return for another visit in Term 3. 
Miss Mill, Year 4 Team Leader 
 
Samoan Language Week May 31 - June 4 
Talofa. To celebrate Samoan Language Week, we were fortunate 
to have Mr Reid come and talk to our Year 4 and Year 5 students. 
He is part Samoan and was raised in the Samoan culture by his 
Grandparents. He shared lots of information about Samoa's 
history, the language, and even shared stories that he was told 
as a child and now tells them to his children. 
Mrs Bryant, ESOL Teacher 
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National Young Leaders Day 
National Young Leaders Day was a great 
experience for us as Student Leaders.  We got to 
hear from a range of leaders from sports players to 
actors to singers. Each leader gave us a different 
message. The first speaker was Cam Calkoen who 
was born with Cerebral Palsy.  Although Cam has 
this disability it has not stopped him from 
competing in running events and giving 
motivational speeches.  
 
One thing in particular that we noticed that Cam 
said, was “if you are nice to people, those people 
will be nice back to you no matter if you are 
disabled”.  After we listened to Cam, Brooke Neal 
came on stage.  She is a former Blackstick who 
went to the 2016 Rio Olympics.  Brooke also has a Commonwealth Games gold medal to her name.  After 
we heard this we were all expecting her to talk about some of her hockey experiences, but we were wrong.  
She used the concept of a duck when she was speaking. Ducks look like they glide across the water but in 
reality, they actually struggle underwater with their legs. What Brooke meant was that everyone struggles 
with some things, but there are some people that do not like to show their struggles to the wider world. In 
her early days Brooke was one of these people.  
 
Some things that stood out to us were the fact that she said that “success does not come in a straight line”. 
After Brooke gave us a motivational speech it was time for morning tea. Outside we went for a feast. As 

always, Mrs Herbert delivered, supplying us with Fruit Bursts and Marshmallows 😊. Back inside the venue, 
the hosts pulled out two massive volleyballs and we got to make them go all the way to the back. After we 
played a couple of games with the volleyballs our next speaker walked onto the stage.  His name was Shay 
Wright, one of 200 very lucky people to receive an email from the then President of America, Barack 
Obama, to all come together to celebrate young leaders.  Shay said that he felt extremely nervous, but that 
nervousness was natural and that you should do something bigger than yourself.  
 
But that was not it, we still had two speakers left and we could not wait to find out who they were.  The 
4th speaker at the event was Julian Dennison a young famous Kiwi actor that has participated in many 
popular shows around the world.  Julian had many great quotes of wisdom like “don’t be famous, be a 
legend”.  The final speaker was New Zealand musician, Benny Tipene.  It truly was a day to remember.  
Edward Mitchelson and Riley Leith Y8 students 
 
Y7 Girls Soccer Term 2 2021 
On Wednesday May 26, a team of Year 7 Girls took part in the Eastern Zone Tournament Soccer Team at 
Madills Farm. We competed against several Year 7 and 8 Teams and had lots of fun! The Soccer Tournament 
did not only require footwork skills but sportsmanship too. We had to compete as a team, and we all learnt 
some very important life skills. By the end of the day, we left exhausted but feeling accomplished and proud 
after receiving first place! 
 
After Eastern Zones we entered the Auckland Championship, playing at Western Springs Seddon Fields. The 
weather was inclement, and we ended up winning one game. In total our team scored 6 goals and it got 
our result to 6th place. After the game all our players were drenched and freezing to our feet. At the end 
of the day, we were proud of the outcome and proud that we worked hard as a team. 
Sonya Harduar and Saskia Gelbak, Y7 Rm30 
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Year 5 Science in a Van 
Year 5 were treated to another gripping and informative visit from then 
Science in a Van team, Emma and Alan. The main purpose of the show 
was to introduce and demonstrate to the children Newton's 3 Laws:  
 

• Once something is moving, it will carry on moving until a force 
makes it change. 

• If something is going to move or is already moving depends on 
two things: the amount of force acting on it and its mass. 

• When a force acts in one direction, there is a force acting in the 
opposite direction. 

 
These three principles were portrayed in an action packed and 
humorous way with the children fully engaged and showing much 
enthusiasm. Every hand shot up when volunteers were asked for. Emma 
and Alan were astounded with the knowledge already processed by the 
children and their inquisitive questions. This experience has been of 
valuable support in the children’s understanding when it comes to their 
rocket design for ‘The Wonder Project’. 
Miss Jackson Year 5 Team Leader 
 
  
Give A Kid A Blanket 
Recently, the St Heliers School community were asked to donate quality second-hand, or new items for the 
Give a Kid a Blanket organisation.  This charity is a completely non-profit organisation, run by volunteers, 
who provide warm items to those in need. The deadline was set, and the community only had a week to 
donate items to Room 14.  Very quickly the donations started rolling in and the classroom filled up with 
pillows, blankets, warm pyjamas, hot water bottles and duvets. I wondered whether we would have to 
move into another room!  
The kindness and generosity shown by the entire St Heliers School Community was overwhelming. The 
faces of all the students (from Year 1 to Year 8) delivering items with their parents was so heart-warming.  
We managed to fill 3 cars to the brim with all of the donations and the team at GaKaB were completely 
overwhelmed and grateful. A big thanks to Lisa Ward and Alex Wood who helped me transport the 
donations. To the community of St Heliers - thank you all so very much for what you gave.  You have made 
a difference to the lives of many who need it.  
Mrs Herbert Room 14. 
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Bay Suburbs (Year 5 & 6) Boys and Girls Football 
On Wednesday 9th June, the weather held, and two Year 5 and two Year 6 Football Teams were transported 
by an army of parents down to Glover Park, where they met a troop of teams from the other schools in the 
area, for the annual Bay Suburbs Interschool Football Competition. 
 
It was a long day with a few showers dispersed throughout, but that did not dampen the spirits of any of 
the teams, nor their outstanding achievements.  The Year 6 Girls and Boys Teams both won their finals as 
well as the Year 5 Boys Team. Barely behind them was the Year 5 Girls Team coming runner up in their 
competition. Skilful play and outstanding attitudes towards each other and opposing teams was also 
witnessed. 
 
These are outstanding results, the best we have had for some time and display not only the depth and 
talent of our students but also our strong PE programmes run by the teachers and of course the excellent 
coaching skills offered by parents. We are looking forward to more sporting opportunities as the year 
progresses. 
Miss Jackson Year 5 Team Leader 
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Year 2 visit from Native Bird Experts 
Earlier this term, the Year 2 children had a visit from Nicky Elmore, Sustainable Schools at Auckland Council, 
to talk about the Eastern Songbird Trust and how we can make a positive impact on our native bird 
population by planting native trees and making us aware of pests and predators that threaten their 
extinction.  We have been contemplating enhancing our garden space outside the Year 2 block and Nicky 
showed us how we could make ‘tracking tunnels’ and ‘bite cards’ to check if our area was predator 
free.  The Eastern Songbird Trust has also told us that if we were to provide them with the information we 
collect about our garden predators, that they may be able to give us some funding toward making our 
garden space native bird friendly.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Later in the term Emma-Kate Paul, one of our school parents, came in to talk to us about a native bird and 
its predators too.  Through her role at Genesis Energy, Emma-Kate was able to share her expert knowledge 
of the Whio, the native New Zealand blue duck. Genesis Energy and the Department of Conservation have 
been working together since 2011 to secure the future of the Whio through the ‘National Whio Recovery 
Project.’  The children were particularly excited to check out some predator exhibits that Emma-Kate was 
able to bring along.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Bartlam and Mrs Buchanan, Year2 
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Bay Suburbs Year 5 and 6 Rippa and Rugby Tournament at Colin Maiden Park 
On Tuesday, June 15 we had 43 Year 5 and 6 Rippa and Rugby players represent our school at the Bay 
Suburbs Tournament at the Auckland University Rugby Club.  With so many disruptions to sport earlier this 
year and last year, it was great to see the students participating in team sports again after many 
cancellations due to Covid protocols.  It was an excellent day for all the players and we achieved 
outstanding results in both Year 5 and 6.  
 
The Rugby Union team played against Churchill Park in the final.  They tied at fulltime with three tries a 
piece in a thrilling final that went down to the wire.  The Year 6 Boys Rippa Team played the Year 5 Boys 
Rippa Team in the final with the Year 6 finishing 1st and Year 5 finishing 2nd overall. The Year 6 girls Rippa 
Team finished second overall.  
 
Apart from these pleasing results the sportsmanship and respect that the players showed after each game 
was commendable. All teams made an effort to shake hands with their opponents after the game in the 
true spirit of sport. Well done everyone and a huge thank you to the parents who assisted with coaching, 
managing teams and supporting the teams on the day.  
Mr Young, Year 6 
 
Eastern Zone Y7 Football Tournament 
On the June 1, the Year 7 boys played in the Eastern Zone Football Tournament at Crossfield Reserve. It 
was a gruelling schedule of six games within four hours and was played on full size football grounds. The 
team played some tough games against some of the larger schools, but performed very well and improved 
as the day went on. After playing five round-robin games with no substitutes the team got into the playoff 
for 5th and 6th against Ellerslie.  
 
It was a strongly contested match with each team having chances to score, however it was St Heliers who 
scored a goal with only minutes left in the game.  Even though the team was very tired, they defended 
strongly and ground out the win to secure 5th place.  It was a great way to finish the tournament.  The Year 
7 boys were well behaved during the day and represented St Heliers School very well.  Thank you to Nicola 
Gray for her efforts in organising the team, the parents who attended, and to the boys who put in a great 
effort.  
 Darren Turner, Team Manager 

 
Eastern Zone Y8 Football Tournment 
The Year 8 boys attended the Eastern Zone Football Tournament held at Crossfield Reserve on June 3.  It 
was a great day and pleasing to see the boys’ team 
camaraderie, football skills and desire to compete on 
display.  This ensured the team had some great 
wins.  They made it to the 3rd/4th playoff against 
Kings School, loosing narrowly in a penalty 
shootout.   A great result for the team who displayed 
fantastic sportsmanship throughout the tournament. 
Louise Mitchelson, Team Manager 
 
 
 
Kind regards 

 
Principal  
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Congratulations to these students who received Citizenship Awards: 
 

Citizenship Awards - Term 2 

Yr Rm Name Citation 

1 3 Hugo McFarlane 
Consistently displaying all of the St Heliers School values. Hugo is a self-disciplined, 
responsible and diligent student. 

1 7 Georgia Smith 
Being a wonderful role model to her peers. Georgia is a diligent and caring student who 
consistently displays all of our school values. 

1 8 Benjamin Gerson 
Consistently displaying all of our school values. Benjamin is a responsible and diligent student 
who is a very good role model. 

2 4 Ruby Harris 
Being such an empathetic pupil. Ruby, you show both kindness and courtesy to others. A 
wonderful role model for others. Ka pai. 

2 5 Olivia Moxon 
Taking a diligent approach to her classroom responsibilities. Olivia is a friendly, helpful 
student who always uses her initiative and is willing to help others. 

2 6 Hektor Homik 
Exhibiting our school values at all times. Hektor a responsible and respectful citizen who 
always shows empathy and care towards others. 

3 11 Katie Green  
Consistently demonstrating the school values of honesty, responsibility and respect. Katie is a 
caring friend who is always willing to help others. 

3 12 Sophie Ray  
Consistently demonstrating respect and kindness towards her classmates. Sophie is inclusive, 
considerate and is a great role model for others.  

3 13 Tayla Tudehope 
Her constant manaakitanga and respect of others. Tayla is always cheerful, helpful and 
extremely resilient. Ka pai to mahi Tayla.  

4 16 Alyssa Fraser 
Being an exemplary member of our school community. Alyssa consistently upholds all school 
values both in and out of the classroom. 

4 17 Grace Kyd 
The exceptional level of care and empathy she displays towards others. Grace is an example 
of true citizenship, both in and out of the classroom. 

4 18 Lauren Wallwork 
Effortlessly upholding all of the school values especially respect and care. Lauren is a 
compassionate and kind student who cares deeply about others and is always willing to help. 

5 25 Milan Naidu 
Being a well-mannered, responsible and empathetic student. Milan is courteous, treats 
everyone with respect and makes sure no one is left out. 

5 26 Ira Poojari 
Being an outstanding role model who consistently demonstrates all of our school values. Ira is 
respectful, caring and a true asset to Room 26. 

5 27 Amelia Hallam 
Always demonstrating our school values in everything that she does. Amelia is a diligent, 
respectful student who contributes positively to our classroom and school. 

6 20 Adam Almahi  
The exceptional level of care and empathy he displays towards others. Adam is a positive 
example of citizenship, both in and out of the classroom. 

6 21 Alice Berenshteyn 
Consistently displaying our school values and showing kindness and respect for others. Alice is 
a caring and empathetic student. 

6 22 Clara Jones 
Being an exceptional role model who continually upholds all the school values both in and out 
of the classroom. Clara is empathetic, responsible, diligent and always strives to do her best. 

6 23 Vlad Barikov 
Being an outstanding role model to his peers with his diligent and caring attitude. Vlad 
continually upholds all the school values in and outside of the classroom. Vlad is inclusive and 
considerate of the needs of others. 

7 28 Rishiaani Khetarpal 
The exceptional effort she puts in to being a positive role model for others. Rishiaani 
consistently shows all of our school values in everything that she does in and outside of the 
classroom. 

7 29 Marin Sapir  
Consistently upholding all of the school values and being a mature role model for her peers. 
Marin is an involved, inclusive and hardworking member of Year 7.  

7 30 Paige Lund-Stone 
Consistently demonstrating our school values with maturity and responsibility. Paige is a 
valued member of the class. 

8 14 Jessica Whiteman 
Upholding all of our school values, both in and outside of the classroom, with maturity and a 
smile on her face. Jessica is a positive role model for her peers and a delight to teach. 

8 15 Hannah Pitcaithly 
Consistently being an exemplary example of having a great attitude and excellent behaviour 
to all. Hannah is to be commended for her positivity, and the high level of care she displays 
towards others. 

8 19 Scarlett Peryer  
Being an outstanding role model who upholds each of our school values. Scarlett is a 
courteous and inclusive member of our class who shows care and empathy for all those 
around her.  
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Congratulations to these students who received Merit Awards: 

Merit Awards - May  Merit Awards - May 
  

 Merit Awards - June 

Yr Rm Name  Yr Rm Name  Yr Rm Name 

5 25 Matty Gibbon  1 2 Alex Small   1 2 William Havelock 

5 25 Chloe Pattie  1 2 Addison Ji   1 2 Cecilia Armellin 

5 25 Anna Clara Pereira  1 2 Bonnie Jarvis   1 2 Joe Bagnall 

5 25 Nyla Purea  1 3 Grayson Crooks   1 3 Richie Bus 

5 25 Zichen Zhao  1 3 Helaina Jamalidogaheh   1 3 Mariska van Schalkwyk 

5 26 Zoe Charbonnel  1 3 Sienna Steele   1 3 Cooper Tom 

5 26 Evie Griffiths  1 7 Evarn Chandra   1 3 Mason Clark 

5 26 Maartje Reijmer  1 7 Isabelle Bilcich   1 7 Mack Johnston 

5 26 Hugo Noton  1 7 Lara Duffy   1 7 Emilia Lindesay 

5 26 Hugo Gargiulo  1 7 Harrsion Hornibrook   1 7 Spencer Dengelo 

5 27 Abby Oakford  1 8 Abigail Porter   1 7 Thomas Scorgie 

5 27 Blake Pratley  1 8 William Harbinson   1 8 Harper Blackmore 

5 27 James Paul  1 8 Chris Chen   1 8 Axel Christian 

5 27 Freya Foy  1 8 Cecilia Wang   1 8 Frida Gascoigne 

5 27 Lucas Curtayne  2 4 Harry Pattie   1 8 Hugo Somerville 

5 27 Rosa Hawkins  2 4 Charlie Shaw   2 4 Lucy Cave 

6 20 Matthew Cosgrove   2 4 Yan Lee Mirzabaev   2 4 Eva Hanson 

6 20 Sasha Cooke   2 4 Henry Hughes   2 4 Toby Bannister 

6 20 Parmin Dadolahi Sohrab  2 5 William Smith   2 4 Ethan King 

6 20 Shaneal Dahya   2 5 Theo de Souza Nogueira   2 5 Jessie Dobson 

6 21 Sam Whiteman  2 5 Shaantae Dahya   2 5 Briella Dumalasa 

6 21 Sam Cave  2 5 Maddy Vanderwee   2 5 Daniel Mandle 

6 21 Alice Berenshteyn  2 6 Ella Hailstone   2 5 Yijun Peng 

6 21 Diya Patel  2 6 Finn Atkinson   2 6 Ashton Amos 

6 22 Anthonio Mitalauskas  2 6 Joy McHugh   2 6 Lera Nadirli 

6 22 Sofia Armellin  2 6 Lachlan Harris   2 6 Maddie Coyte 

6 22 Felix Hughes  3 11 Isabelle Wood   2 6 Zach Abela 

6 22 Holly Boucher  3 11 Nikolas Nortje    3 11 Kylie Thompson  

6 23 Siu Kim  3 11 Harry May   3 11 Joel Jarvis  

6 23 Eve Handy  3 11 Katie Green    3 11 Mia Gargiulo 

6 23 Naomi Carley  3 12 Micah Henton   3 11 Patrick Fraser  

6 23 Owen Nash  3 12 Lucy Harbinson   3 12 Emilija Rooderkerk 

6 23 Ben Donald   3 12 Andrew Xu   3 12 Alex Derecha 

7 28 Tia Bjorkland  3 12 Isla Lee    3 12 Sana Nojiri 

7 28 Shara Liyanage  3 13 Carolina Zimmerman   3 12 Harry Hanson  

7 28 Cleo Lesser  3 13 Toby Cruickshank   3 13 Nate Audi 

7 28 Jake Bedwell  3 13 Austin Poole   3 13 Max Edgerton 

7 29 Jolie Lund-Stone  3 13 Chase Dye   3 13 Pedro Elizalde 

7 29 Thomas Lawton  4 16 Caitlin Small   3 13 Andy Bagnall 

7 29 Noah Turner   4 16 Tom Dempsey   4 16 Megan Whiteman 

7 29 Lucy Gardner   4 16 Aria Hutt   4 16 Imogen Welch-Peters 

7 29 Dylan Wood  4 16 Kangwoo Kim   4 16 Lottie Paul 

7 30 Marcel Blajerski  4 16 Isshi Fukutake   4 16 Panaki Morgan-White 

7 30 Saskia Gelbak  4 17 Charlie Black   4 17 Molly Salenius 

7 30 Malina Lento  4 17 Lucas Hutt   4 17 Marcus Heinrihsons 

7 30 Catarina De Oliveira Correa  4 17 Grace Kyd   4 17 Samuel Hampton 

8 14 Cameron Parker  4 17 Olivia Mandle   4 17 Tyler Clayton 

8 14 Amelie Hall  4 17 Skye Abel   4 18 Jake Moxon 

8 14 William Penman  4 18 Marlo Young   4 18 Chloe Cao 

8 14 Tianyi Yin  4 18 Cade Peterson   4 18 Vesper Gallagher 

8 14 Logan Ross  4 18 Seren Hale   4 18 Grace Cawson 

8 15 Charlie Webb  4 18 Evie Bliss      

8 15 Nathan Reed  4 18 Magnus Lund      

8 15 Alonzo Hampton          

8 15 Hannah Pitcaithly          

8 19 Leo Brown           

8 19 Scarlett Peryer          

8 19 Pedro Sakata          

8 19 Christian Gerson           

8 19 Hassan Amir Ahmad          

8 19 Jocelyn Harper          
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St Heliers Kindergarten is enrolling now! 

Children from 3-5 years 
Hours:  8.45am-2.45pm during the school term 
20 ECE hours 
Come and visit us at 43 Maskell Street, St Heliers  
Ph :09 5758113 
or visit our website at www.aka.org.nz 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

http://www.aka.org.nz/
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